
  

STERLING   PUBLIC   SCHOOLS   
AUGUST   2021   NEWSLETTER   
Super   Notes    from   Mr.   Adrian   Allen   
With  the  summer  winding  down  and  the  2021-2022  school  year  quickly  approaching,  I  am  getting  excited  to  get                                     
everyone  back  in  the  building.  Our  school  mission  is  to  educate  students  to  excel,  prepare  to  compete,  inspire  to  serve,                                         
and  challenge  to  lead.  Our  vision  is  to  have  our  students  achieve  their  full  potential.  This  is  something  we  as  a  staff,                                             
family,  and  community  must  strive  to  accomplish.  I  am  going  to  challenge  everyone  to  raise  their  expectations  this  year                                       
and  try  to  achieve  greatness.  I  do  not  want  us  to  be  ok  with  being  average.  Our  goal  is  to  raise  the  expectations  for                                                 
everyone,   not   just   students.    We   want   to   create   a   story   that   we   are   proud   of.   

When  we  return  to  school  on  August  16th,  masks  will  NOT  be  required.  However,  if  you  feel  your  student  is  safer  with                                             
the  mask  they  are  allowed  to  wear  them.  We  will  continue  to  monitor  the  situation  and  take  the  necessary  precautions                                         
to  keep  the  school  safe  and  clean.  If  you  are  sick  or  not  feeling  well,  please  stay  home.  We  will  still  have  the  ability  to                                                   
Zoom   with   students   and/or   get   work   made   up.   

This  fall  we  are  going  to  operate  an  After  School  program  for  our  students.  We  are  taking  registrations  in  the  office.                                           
The  program  will  run  from  3:30-5:30pm  the  days  we  are  in  session.  The  cost  is  a  yearly  family  registration  fee  of  $25                                             
with  an  additional  $6  per  day,  per  child.  There  are  NO  drop-ins.  With  limited  space  we  cannot  go  over  a  certain  limit.                                             
Students  will  be  offered  a  snack  after  school.  If  you  are  interested  in  taking  part  in  this  program,  please  contact  the                                           
school   office.   

The   Sterling  Foundation  is  looking  for  donations  for  their  scholarship  program.  This  group  provides  Sterling  Public                                 
School  students  scholarships  each  year.  The  Sterling  Foundation  offers  over  $1000  in  scholarships  each  year  to  our                                   
graduating  seniors  who  apply  for  this  scholarship.  Please  continue  to  help  this  program  be  successful  and  give  our                                     
students   some   financial   assistance   as   they   complete   their   post   secondary   programs.   

I  want  to  take  this  time  to  update  everyone  on  what  has  been  taking  place  at  Sterling  Public  Schools.  It  has  been  a  hot                                                 
summer  in  the  school  because  our  fluid  cooler  has  stopped  working.  The  fluid  cooler  supplied  cool  air  to  certain  areas                                         
of  the  facility  when  it  was  working.  We  are  in  the  process  of  taking  bids  for  the  fluid  cooler  to  have  it  replaced  in  a  timely                                                     
manner.  Unfortunately,  we  will  not  have  the  unit  in  when  school  starts.  We  are  still  able  to  keep  many  parts  of  the                                             
facility  cool,  but  not  all.  We  are  circulating  air  from  other  areas  of  the  building  to  keep  everything  comfortable.  We  will                                           
monitor  the  situation  and  take  the  necessary  precautions  to  ensure  the  safety  of  our  students.  I  know  this  is  not  an  ideal                                             
situation  and  we  will  do  our  best.  We  are  sorry  for  any  inconvenience,  but  we  will  do  our  best  to  make  sure  everyone  is                                                 
comfortable  this  fall.  We  have  added  two  new  water  bottle  filling  stations  to  help  prevent  the  spread  of  germs.  We                                         
added  one  in  the  elementary  wing  along  with  the  high  school  basement.  The  custodial  staff  has  done  a  great  job  of                                           
getting  the  building  ready  for  the  upcoming  school  year.  They  have  painted  some  rooms,  shampooed  carpets,  stripped                                   
floors,  and  waxed  them.  The  school  is  looking  really  sharp.  Each  year  we  will  make  an  effort  to  paint,  clean  up  the                                             
facility,   and   add   technology   where   appropriate.    We   cannot   do   it   all   at   once.   
  

  

AUGUST   12,   2021  
ELEMENTARY   OPEN   HOUSE   from   4:30-6PM   

7-12   OPTIONAL   PARENT   Q&A   -   Handbook   Updates   @   5PM   



  

School   Meals   at   No   Charge   for   All   Students   
Effective  for  School  Year  2021-22,  Sterling  Public  Schools  will  serve  meals  at  no  charge  to  enrolled  students.  The  U.S.                                       
Department  of  Agriculture  (USDA)  has  approved  use  of  the  Seamless  Summer  Option  (SSO),  which  allows  local  school                                   
districts   to   provide   no-cost   meals   to   all   enrolled   students   for   the   duration   of   the   2021-22   school   year.   

The  new  school  year  requires  a  new  meal  application.  Although  school  meals  will  be  provided  at  no  cost  to  all  children,                                           
school  funding  depends  on  completed  meal  applications.  It  is  important  to  submit  a  complete  SY2021-22  meal                                 
application   as   soon   as   possible.   

• Only   one   meal   application   is   needed   for   each   household.   

• Applications   are   available   online   at   www.sterlingjets.org   

USDA   Non-Discrimination   Statement   
In  accordance  with  Federal  civil  rights  law  and  U.S.  Department  of  Agriculture  (USDA)  civil  rights  regulations  and                                   
policies,  the  USDA,  its  Agencies,  offices,  and  employees,  and  institutions  participating  in  or  administering  USDA                               
programs  are  prohibited  from  discriminating  based  on  race,  color,  national  origin,  sex,  disability,  age,  or  reprisal  or                                   
retaliation   for   prior   civil   rights   activity   in   any   program   or   activity   conducted   or   funded   by   USDA.   

Persons  with  disabilities  who  require  alternative  means  of  communication  for  program  information  (e.g.  Braille,  large                               
print,  audiotape,  American  Sign  Language,  etc.),  should  contact  the  Agency  (State  or  local)  where  they  applied  for                                   
benefits.  Individuals  who  are  deaf,  hard  of  hearing  or  have  speech  disabilities  may  contact  USDA  through  the  Federal                                     
Relay  Service  at  (800)  877-8339.  Additionally,  program  information  may  be  made  available  in  languages  other  than                                 
English.   

To  file  a  program  complaint  of  discrimination,  complete  the   USDA  Program  Discrimination  Complaint  Form ,  (AD-3027)                               
found  online  at:   http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html ,  and  at  any  USDA  office,  or  write  a  letter                           
addressed  to  USDA  and  provide  in  the  letter  all  of  the  information  requested  in  the  form.  To  request  a  copy  of  the                                             
complaint   form,   call   (866)   632-9992.   Submit   your   completed   form   or   letter   to   USDA   by:   

1. mail:   U.S.   Department   of   Agriculture   
Office   of   the   Assistant     
Secretary   for   Civil   Rights     
1400   Independence   Avenue,   SW   
Washington,   D.C.   20250-9410;   

2. fax:   (202)   690-7442;   or   
3. email:   program.intake@usda.gov.   

This   institution   is   an   equal   opportunity   provider.   

As  a  reminder,  please  complete  the  Free/Reduced  Meal  plan  for  the  upcoming  school  year.  This  program  helps  our                                     
Nutrition  program  be  reimbursed  for  meals  to  students  who  qualify.  A  student  who  receives  2nd  meals  will  have  to                                       
pay   for   those,   those   meals   are   NOT   covered   by   this   program.   

I  cannot  wait  to  have  everyone  back  this  year.  Good  luck  to  all  of  our  students  and  always  remember  to   BE  THE                                             
STANDARD!   

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

  

http://www.ocio.usda.gov/sites/default/files/docs/2012/Complain_combined_6_8_12.pdf
http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html


  
  

  



  

*INSTRUCTIONS   AND   APPLICATIONS   CAN   BE   FOUND   ON   THE   SCHOOL   
WEBSITE:   WWW.STERLINGJETS.ORG     
*EVEN   THOUGH   MEALS   WILL   BE   FREE   FOR   THE   2021-2022   SCHOOL   YEAR,   FREE   &   REDUCED   
MEAL   APPLICATIONS   STILL   NEED   TO   BE   FILLED   OUT.   
  

  

  



  

From   the   Principal’s   Desk    by   Mr.   Davenport   
It  is  less  than  a  month  until  school  starts  again!  I  hope  everyone  is  as  excited  as  I  am  and  has  had  a  great  summer.  We                                                     
have  much  to  look  forward  to  and  I  believe  that  we  are  going  to  have  a  great  year.  In  order  to  make  our  school  year  as                                                     
successful  as  possible,  there  are  a  few  updates  to  our  systems  and  policies  that  I  would  like  to  update  everyone  on                                           
prior   to   the   start   of   school.   
  

Cell   Phones:   
Cell  phones  will  not  be  allowed  in  the  classroom  or  in  the  hallways.  Students  are  allowed  to  bring  their  cellphones  to                                           
school  but  they  will  be  confiscated  if  seen  during  class  or  passing  periods.  Cell  phones  will  be  allowed  during  the  lunch                                           
period.  Communication  between  parents  and  students  is  still  possible  at  any  point  throughout  the  day  by  calling  the                                     
school  office.  Students  can  also  make  calls  home  throughout  the  day  by  obtaining  permission  from  their  current  teacher.                                     
This   change   comes   from   an   effort   to   decrease   classroom   distractions,   increase   engagement   and   grow   social   skills.    
  

The  current  policy  states  that  the  first  time  a  cell  phone  is  confiscated  it  will  be  returned  to  the  student  at  the  end  of  the                                                   
school  day.  The  second  offense,  parents/  guardians  will  need  to  pick  up  the  cell  phone  for  the  student.  For  a  third                                           
offense,  parents/  guardians  will  need  to  pick  up  the  cell  phone  and  the  student  will  receive  a  detention.  This  policy  will                                           
not   change   for   this   upcoming   year.     
  

Grading   Updates:   
There  will  also  be  changes  this  year  to  our  grading  systems  in  the  elementary  and  high  school.  Kindergarten  through                                       
4th  grade  teachers  have  revamped  their  standards  based  grading  system  to  reflect  the  standards  being  taught  in  the                                     
classrooms.  They  will  also  be  using  a  scoring  system  that  will  be  easier  to  understand  than  our  previous  system.  The                                         
new   system   will   use   a   progressive   number   system   rather   than   letter   coding   to   represent   understanding.     
  

Junior  High  and  High  School  will  be  transitioning  from  using  quarter  grades  to  semester  grading  only.  Even  under  the                                       
previous  system,  the  semester  grade  was  used  to  determine  if  a  student  received  credit  for  a  class.  By  moving  away                                         
from  quarter  grades  the  focus  can  and  will  remain  on  the  grade  that  matters.  The  new  system  will  resemble                                       
post-secondary   education   systems   and   will   better   prepare   students   for   the   future.     
  

Sixth   Grade   Participation   in   Junior   High   Sports:   
This  year,  the  sixth  grade  will  also  have  the  opportunity  to  practice  and  compete  with  our  junior  high.  To  do  this,  sixth                                             
grade  will  have  their  physical  education  class  coincide  with  the  junior  high  during  the  final  period  of  the  day.  This                                         
change  is  due  to  the  small  class  sizes  in  the  junior  high  and  will  allow  younger  students  to  gain  experience  in  school                                             
organized  athletics.  Whether  or  not  our  sixth  grade  students  participate  in  our  junior  high  sports  is  completely  optional                                     
and  up  to  the  student  and  their  parents/  guardians.  Everyone  must  have  a  physical  completed  prior  to  participation.                                     
Participation  in  junior  high  football  is  not  available  for                   
sixth   grade   students.     
  

Trapshooting:   
The  Sterling  Board  of  Education  just  approved  adding                 
trapshooting  as  an  additional  opportunity  for  our               
students  this  year.  The  trapshooting  season  takes               
place  in  the  spring.  We  will  provide  more  details  as                     
the  program  develops.  Feel  free  to  contact  me  with                   
any   questions.     
  

Thank  you  all  for  your  continued  support  of  our                   
school  and  students.  I  look  forward  to  a  great  year.  As                       
always,  please  do  not  hesitate  to  call,  email,  or  visit                     
me   at   the   school   with   any   questions.     
  

 

  



  

 

 
 
  

  

PRESCHOOL   -   12   REQUIREMENTS:   
Preschool     -   Birth   Certificate   and   Current   Immunization   Records   
Kindergarten    -   Birth   Certificate,   Physical   including   Vision   Screening,   and   Current   Immunization   Records   
6th   Graders   Participating   in   Sports    -    Physical   
All   7th   Graders    -   Physical   and   Current   Immunization   Records   
8th-12th   Graders   Participating   in   Sports     -   Physical   

7-12   COMPUTER   CONVENIENCE   FEES...   
are  due  to  the  office  by  AUGUST  16  in  order  to  receive  your  laptop  for  the  2021-2022  school  year.  Summer                                         
office  hours  are  Mon-Fri  from  9AM-3PM.  Laptops  will  be  given  to  students  on  the  first  day  of  school,  August  16.                                        
If   the   school   has   not   received   payment   by   August   16,   laptops   will   not   be   taken   home.   

1   laptop   -   $50      2   laptops   -   $75    3+   laptops   -   $100   

Discrimination   Statement   
The  Sterling  School  District  hereby  gives  the  statement  of  compliance  and  intends  to  comply  with  all  state  and                                     
federal  laws  prohibiting  discrimination.  This  school  district  intends  to  take  any  necessary  measures  to  assure                               
compliance   with   such   laws   against   any   prohibited   form   of   discrimination.   
The  Sterling  School  District  does  not  discriminate  on  the  basis  of  race,  color,  national  origin,  sex,  disability,                                   
religion,  age,  or  other  protected  status  in  its  programs  and  activities  and  provides  equal  access  to  the  Boy                                     
Scouts  and  other  designated  youth  groups.  The  following  person  has  been  designated  to  handle  inquiries                               
regarding   the   non-discrimination   policies:   
Students,   Employees,   and   Others:     
Arian   Allen,   Superintendent,   250   Main   PO   Box   39,   Sterling   NE   68443,   (402)   866-4761,   
( aallen@sterlingpublicschools.com )   
  

Complaints  or  concerns  involving  discrimination  or  needs  for  accommodation  or  access  should  be  addressed  to                               
the  appropriate  Coordinator.  For  further  information  about  anti-discrimination  laws  and  regulations,  or  to  file  a                               
complaint  of  discrimination  with  the  Office  for  Civil  Rights  in  the  U.S.  Department  of  Education  (OCR),  please                                  
contact  OCR  at  8930  Ward  Parkway,  Suite  2037,  Kansas  City,  Missouri  64114,  (816)  268-0550  (voice),  or  (877)                                   
521-2172   (telecommunications   device   for   the   deaf),   or   ocrkansascity@ed.gov.   

Special   Education   
Handicapped  children  between  the  ages  of  birth  and  twenty-one  years  of  age  are  eligible  for  special  education                                   
services.  In  order  to  be  eligible,  the  child  must  meet  specific  criteria  established  by  the  State  of  Nebraska  in                                       
Rule   51.   
If  you  believe  that  your  child  may  qualify  for  any  of  these  programs,  please  contact  your  local  school                                     
superintendent  so  arrangements  for  diagnosis  can  be  made.  All  these  services  are  provided  by  Sterling  Public                                 
Schools.   

School   Insurance   
Information  packets  and  forms  are  available  in  the  office.   Remember,  insurance  is  needed  for   ALL   students                                 
participating   in   sports.    This   program   covers   K-12.   

Per  Board  of  Education  Policy  #3028,  Sterling  Public  Schools  is  required  to  share  the  Nebraska  Sex  Offender                                   
Registry  link  with  all  parents.  Please  check  this  registry  from  time  to  time  to  stay  up-to-date  on  sex  offenders  that                                         
live   in   our   school   district.     https://sor.nebraska.gov     

mailto:aallen@sterlingpublicschools.com
https://sor.nebraska.gov/


  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

  



  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

  



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



  

Calendar   is   subject   to   change.   Please   check   the   Weekly   Bulletin,   Facebook,   or   Google   Calendar   on   the   school   website:   
www.sterlingjets.org     for   the   most   up-to-date   info.   Thank   you!   

  

http://www.sterlingjets.org/


  

  

  
  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

BAND   CAMP   INFO...   
CALLING   ALL   HIGH   SCHOOL   BAND   MEMBERS:   
  

Here   is   what   you   need   to   know:   
August   4th   -   Leadership   Team   will   meet   from   8:30-10:30AM   that   morning.   From   2-4PM   in   the  
afternoon,   both   the   Leadership   Team   and   freshmen   will   meet.   
  

August   5th   -   All   9-12th   graders   will   meet   from   8:30AM-12:30PM.     
  

This   is   a   mandatory   camp   so   please   let   Mr.   Gossard   know   as   soon   as   possible   if   you’re   
unable   to   attend.  

NHS   BLOOD   DRIVE…   
Wednesday,   July   28   from   12-6PM   at   the   school.   
Appointments   can   be   made   online   at   
https://www.redcrossblood.org/give.html/donation-time   
Thank   you   in   advance   for   your   donations!   

https://www.redcrossblood.org/give.html/donation-time


  

STERLING   PUBLIC   SCHOOLS     

250   MAIN   STREET   

P.O.   BOX   39   

STERLING,   NE    68443   

  

  

Phone:   (402)   866-4761   

Fax:   (402)   866-4771   

Website:    www.sterlingjets.org   

  

  

SUPERINTENDENT   
Adrian   Allen   

PREK   -   12   PRINCIPAL   
Jacob   Davenport   

  

  

  

  

  

  

  
    

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

http://www.sterlingjets.org/

